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The Spring weather has arrived and our days are getting sunnier and warmer. Just a timely reminder about 
lost school property items and about the need for hats to be at schools so they can be worn on the outdoors 
playing areas at all times. 
 
Our school has been very busy with extra educational programs running over the last 2 weeks. Excursions, 
special book week celebrations, the MasterChef style cooking competition, senior and junior sport Gala 
days, parent information sessions and open classroom visits for Kindergarten 2020, International 
Competitions and Assessments for Schools, and the Father’s Day Breakfast have given our students 
wonderful opportunities and experiences, and our parent community important information and community 
contact to support their children’s educational journeys.  
 
Staff changes for the end of Term 3 
 
Mrs Bianca Sozomenou is on leave this week with Mrs Shelly Morgan continuing the learning program for 
1S. Mrs Michelle Williams will be on leave in Week 9 and 10 with Mrs Calindy Miller on K/1W. Mrs Michelle 
Young will relieve as Assistant Principal for Stage 1. Mrs Louise Rayner will be on leave in Week 10 with 
Miss Tanya Busch continuing the program for 5/6R. Mr Paul Betts will relieve as Assistant Principal for 
Stage 3. All classes will be well supported. 
 
Jenolan Caves Excursion 
 
Year 4 had a very exciting time on their recent excursion through the Blue Mountains, onto the Jenolan 
caves and then Bathurst for the night. For some it was the first time they had spent a night away from home. 
Mrs Mills kept everyone informed through Facebook and class dojo, which our parents and carers really 
appreciated. There were some very tired children on their return home but their happy faces expressed what 
a great time they had. The extra curriculum experience of this excursion presents a most worthwhile 
learning opportunity for all our Year 4 students. Thank you to the Stage 2 teachers for giving up your family 
time to make this excursion happen, to our parents and carers for preparing the children well for their time 
away and to our Year 4 students who made our school proud with their impeccable behaviour. Well done 
everyone! 
 
ICAS starts 

This week saw the first International Competitions and Assessments for Schools start. 
A number of our students sat the writing component of these assessments which is 
now the only paper and pen type assessment. The rest of the assessments are now 
done online.  
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


The International Competitions and Assessments for Schools, or ICAS for short, is an independent, skills-
based assessment program. ICAS recognises and rewards student achievement in areas such as English, 
Maths, Science, Spelling, Writing and Digital Technologies. The series of tests are designed to match and 
test skills that are learned in the school classroom. We have students enrolled to do all components of the 
assessments this year. 
 
These tests are updated annually to ensure that they accurately measure levels of understanding and 
capabilities in different subject areas. The tests are reviewed by experienced teachers to ensure that 
accurate assessment of students’ skills and relevance to classroom topics. Students in over 20 countries 
including Australia, New Zealand, Hong Kong, India, Malaysia, Singapore, South Africa and the United 
States participate in ICAS each year. We wish our students well who are participating in ICAS this year. 
 
Kindergarten 2020 Session for Parents and Carers 
 
On Tuesday 3rd September a parent/carer information evening was held. A large number of parents and 
carers attended our Kindergarten 2020 evening session. This year we held the session in one of our 
Kindergarten classrooms so parents and carers could get a bird’s eye view of the type of learning 
environment their child would be in next year. It was a very successful information session and it was very 
pleasing to have so many positive comments about the night. A big thank you to Mr Matt Wolski and the 
Early Stage 1 team for their organisation around the evening. 
 
Father’s Day Breakfast 
 
It was so lovely to see our dads and significant males in our families turn out for our annual Father’s Day 
Breakfast. We had to postpone this event and run it a week later due to nasty weather but it was still hugely 
successful. Our students certainly love to show their school off to their dads and significant males in their 
families. Everyone enjoyed the yummy bacon and egg rolls as well.  
 
School Sporting events and Parent Code of Conduct 
 
Our school sport teams often attend other sporting grounds to play against teams from other schools under 
our Primary Schools Sport Association program (PSSA). This is a program run throughout NSW for all 
public schools. Whenever our students are attending sporting events they are under the care of the teachers 
accompanying them and the umbrella of the school’s wellbeing policy. Parents and carers who attend these 
sporting  events to watch their children compete are required to keep to the guidelines of the school policies, 
especially the Parent and Carer Code of Conduct which extends to all venues where students are under the 
supervision of the school. It has been reported at a recent sporting venue where students were competing 
as a team with other schools that the behaviour of a parent/carer was less than desirable in front of the 
teacher, students and other persons watching the game. This is a timely reminder to make sure we all 
understand how important it is to abide by the Parent and Carer Code of Conduct. It is extremely important 
we make sure our students are safe and feel secure at all times, especially when they are outside of school 
representing at sporting events. 
 
Planning for 2020 and into the future is exciting 
 
We are looking at a more innovative school structure for 2020 to connect more with the way our children are 
today and the way they learn. A planning day was held on Tuesday 10th September with school executive 
and teachers who had ideas and suggestions to put forward. Staff questions and concerns were discussed. 
There is an agreeance with staff to move forward and move toward a slightly different approach.  
Preschool to Year 2 will be implementing a more play-based learning program that will enhance our already 
very sound Literacy and Numeracy teaching program.  
 
 
 
 



The Preschool, the Early Intervention class and Kindergarten will work closely together streamlining 
transition for children from our very play-based centred Early Childhood settings into the semi- formal 
environment of Kindergarten where Literacy and Numeracy become more conceptual and focused. We don’t 
want to lose the natural inquisitiveness of children but aim to continue to give them rich play-based 
experiences where they use their creative and critical thinking skills to discover for themselves. In the last 
newsletter there was some information around play-based learning environments. There is a huge amount 
of information available about this online. Google Kinma Public School and see what they are doing. 
 
Our Stage 2 and 3 will embed AVID strategies across the curriculum, while at the same time incorporating 
opportunities for discovery learning. Students will still be placed in class groupings which in Stage 2 and 3 is 
3/4’s and 5/6’s. Teachers will be allocated to these class groups and they will be known as class groups for 
roll marking purposes for school administration. However they can be called a name of their choice as a 
group of children, decided by the students themselves. English will remain as static class time with explicit 
teaching taking place within classrooms during these timetabled times by their allocated teacher. Maths for 
Stage 2 and 3 has already been rotational to be able to teach to the abilities and needs of the students. The 
students are used to moving classrooms at that time to go to another teacher.  
 
After recess time later in the school day rotational groups will occur for the students in their class groups. 
Here the teachers will become experts of their chosen subject and the students will rotate around 4 given 
areas. The rotational areas will include Humanities (History, Geography, Environmental educational and 
Aboriginal and Multicultural protectives), Stem (Science, Technology, Design and Engineering), Creative 
Arts (Visual Arts, Dance, Drama and Music) and Personal Development/Health/Physical Education. The 
Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden program will be embedded into two days of the week to allow each 
class to participate and Library will become more of a connection to classroom learning in English. Teachers 
will be using their expertise in rotational areas and because they are more confident in teaching in a 
particular area, their passion will engage the students more.  We are not all equipped to teach music for 
example. All students will follow the AVID strategies of daily goal-setting, keeping diaries and timetables, 
and maintaining set equipment, and then at the end of each day doing a reflection time on their day of 
learning. Fridays will be the day for all excursions, sport, assemblies and celebrations where possible.  
 
There will be four break times instead of three.There will be fruit break, lunch (it will be shorter and we hope 
this will lead to a more calm playground), a gross motor movement and drink break and then recess. The 
emphasis will be on quality teaching and connecting to our students of today while building on their 
strengths to be creative and critical thinkers. Planning days to program curriculum areas and design diaries 
and reflection methods are set in for next term. Teachers will be engaging in professional learning around 
play-based learning, AVID and Quality Teaching as well. We are hoping to purchase more furniture to make 
our classrooms move more in line with the futuristic learning spaces recognised as best practice for our 
students of today and tomorrow. Take some time and look up the Lindfield Learning Village. This is a new 
futuristic school being built in Sydney that will start up in 2020. What an amazing learning environment this 
will be for 21st century children. This is the way of education in the future. 
 
We are excited here at Woy Woy Public School to start our journey to connect more with our students of 
today. 
 
Have a sunny and happy fortnight. 
 
Ona Buckley   
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week all students have been explicitly taught lessons on ‘Being Responsible’. During Weeks 9 & 10 
teachers will be reinforcing the importance of ‘Being Polite’. Students will be encouraged to use nice words, 
manners and an appropriate tone of voice when speaking to others. 
 
Students who successfully demonstrate the ability to interact positively with their peers will be rewarded with 
Win Bin tickets and stars on their Star Charts. 
 
Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley. 
  
Mr Dan Betts  
(Student Wellbeing)  
 
 
 
 
Over the last four weeks Years 5 and 6 have participated in the first cooking competition at Woy Woy Public 
School. We have had over forty students enter. The enthusiasm and quality of food has been outstanding. 
We have had dishes that range from tasty Japanese curries through to delicious decadent deserts. The 
heats have now been completed and our Grand Final will be held on Wednesday 18th September. Nine 
finalists will be competing for the crown title of Woy Woy Chef of the Year. A huge congratulations to all our 
entries on your superb cooking skills. Mrs Williamson is very proud and delighted at the manner in which the 
students have conducted themselves throughout this competition.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please hold the dates for our ‘Cook for Your Parents’ night which will be held on Tuesday 26th November 
and Tuesday 6th December. 
 
Lina Williamson Classroom Teacher 
 



 
 
 
Congratulations to the seven students who competed in this year's Tournament of Minds regional finals at 
Newcastle Grammar School on Saturday 31st August. They presented a dramatic solution to a long term 
problem and also used their amazing critical and creative thinking skills to solve a spontaneous challenge on 
the day. Feedback from the judges was very positive and they should all be very proud of their 
achievements and the commitment they have shown to a highly competitive extra-curricular activity offered 
by the school. Congratulations Gemma, Dylan, Josh, Cameron, Jazmyn, Lahni and River, you have done 
your school proud! 
 
Mr Wolski 
TOM facilitator.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

On Wednesday in Week 7 our Indigenous Year 6 students visited Umina Beach Public School for their 
Cultural Continuum Excursion. 
 
Our students enjoyed a morning of learning traditional dance and stories from NAISDA teachers and  
Mr Rheese Bull. 
 
The following week, our Kindergarten students visited Empire Bay Public School and engaged in lots of fun 
activities for the morning, including making artwork, playing traditional games and hearing stories. 
All students had the valuable opportunity to interact with their Indigenous peers from schools in our Learning 
Community, and build relationships with local Aboriginal leaders. 
 
We would like to thank Umina Beach PS and Empire Bay PS teachers and students for both fantastic days. 
 
Mrs Nebauer 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

The Multicultural Play Group has been running on Monday afternoons during Term 3. We meet either in the 
school hall or near the fixed equipment, depending on the weather. Everyone is welcome! Our time is 
2.50pm – 3.30pm every second Monday. This term we have met on even weeks, and our last session will 
be in Week 10. Once a month, we also bring afternoon tea to share and this is enjoyed by both the children 
and the adults. It is a very relaxed session for kids of all ages and it is good to see the older and the younger 
ones playing happily together. Recently, we had an improvised game of indoor soccer in the hall, and at 
other times the children have enjoyed using a variety of equipment to throw, catch, roll and generally have 
fun with. In Term 4, we are hoping to start some competitions. The first will involve some ‘pick it up’ races 
using chopsticks!  There will be a note coming home soon with more information explaining this.  As it is an 
after school activity, parents usually accompany their children and we will ask for numbers before the Term 
4 competitions are organized.  Stay tuned for more information - lots of fun to be had. 
 
Ms McLean EAL/D Teacher 
 
 

 

P-2 Athletics Carnival 
When- 20/9/2019 
9.30-11.00am 
Where- School oval 
Family members are welcome to enjoy a picnic 
lunch after the event. 
If there is bad weather the event will be 
postponed to a date to be announced. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Woy Woy PS is continuing its commitment to the new Science and Technology Syllabus. 
Science and Technology is embedded in our classroom practice and includes our students 
hands-on participation in all aspects of the curriculum. 
  
This term will finish with a range of Science shows for many of our students, while our Stage 3 students will 
be building their own mini electric vehicles using solar panels and their own circuitry.  
  
In the meantime, look out for the announcement of a special science event in Term 4! 
  
David Owens 
Science Co-ordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        3-6 O enjoying an explosion using Mentos in Coke, demonstrating a physical reaction in Science. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
Our dedicated staff continue to run a Breakfast Club on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings. So far this 
year we have toasted over 16, 485 slices of bread, used 270kg of margarine, 265 jars of jam and over 30 jars 
of Vegemite. We are very grateful to Bakers Delight Umina who continue to donate bread each week and we 
would like to thank our team of volunteers and community members who donate many of the spreadable items 
we use. Please encourage your child to visit the Breakfast Club when it is operating.  
 
The Breakfast Club volunteers and students of Woy Woy Public School would like to thank Coastal Gourmet 
2U fruit shop for their kind donation of fruit. This week our Breakfast Club was able to add to their menu a 
beautiful selection of fresh fruit consisting of passionfruit, water melon, apples oranges, bananas and 
pineapple. Your kind donation was appreciated and enjoyed by many. 
 
Thank you from the Breakfast Club Team.  
 

 

 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75, 100, 125 & 150,175 & 200 
nights of home reading! 
 
25 Nights Terence Wu 3/4B, Pietro Sechi K-6PC 

50 Nights Terence Wu 3/4 B, Harrison Forbutt K-6W, Michael Heggie K-6W, Emily Overton K-6PC 

75 Nights Terence Wu 3/4B, Matthew Golds K-6W, Chace Browne K-6W, Aidan Betts K-6PC, Charlotte 
McPhee K-6PC 

100 Nights Terence Wu 3/4B, Fynn McCall K-6W, Bentley Everingham-Bascur K-6W, Hamish Simpson 
K-6PC 
 
125 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C, Axel Cridland 3/4T, Toby Cridland 3/4T, Tyler Garret 3/4T, Terence Wu 
3/4B, Callum Tickner K-6PC, Saarah Mehdi K-6PC 

150 Nights  Danae Stockwell 5/6C, Axel Cridland 3/4T, Toby Cridland 3/4T, Tyler Garret 3/4T, Terence Wu 
3/4B 

175 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C, Axel Cridland 3/4T, Toby Cridland 3/4T, Lucia Jian 3/4B, Tia Brown  
K-6PC, George Kassi-Hurley K-6PC 
 
200 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C, Axel Cridland 3/4T, Toby Cridland 3/4T, Lucia Jian 3/4B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is a 

Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm 
to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to 
be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly noted.  
We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to your child’s 
teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for each child is 
appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

SPECIAL : Breakfast, 
lunch and recess                    
hot milo & 2 pikelets $2.00 

Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact Anne as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

Thank you  

Anne 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 2019 

Week 9 Sept 16 Kindy Rumbalara Bush Picnic 

 Sept 18 MasterChef Final 

 Sept 18 Stage 1 Science Show 

 Sept 19 K-6 Assembly 

 Sept 20 P-2 Athletics Carnival 

Week 10 Sept 27 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

 
 

Monday 16th Sept Reiko 
Tuesday 17th Sept Pat 
Wednesday 18th Sept Jess 
Thursday 19th Sept Kay 
Friday 20th Sept Janet 
Monday 23rd Sept Pat 
Tuesday 24th Sept Jess 
Wednesday 25th Sept Vicki 
Thursday 26th Sept Deb 
Friday 27th Sept Rita 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 

 
 
Hi all, 
  
Wow, September already! 
  
As the end of Term 3 fast approaches I wanted to say thank you to the volunteers who helped out at the 
Father’s Day Stall and in particular Leanne Jobson who, even though doesn’t have kids at the school 
anymore, was able to offer her spare time to ensure our kids didn’t miss out. 
  
A thank you also goes out to a local business on the Central Coast, Coastal Gourmet 2U. They donated a 
Fresh Fruit Box valued at $45 to the school Breakfast Club which is operated by staff volunteers every 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 8.30am at the CA roller door window. We were gifted with an amazing 
variety of market fresh fruit including yellow watermelon (yes yellow!!), rock melon, apples, mandarins, 
pears, pineapple and more!! You can check them out at https://coastalgourmet2u.com.au/ or on FB by 
searching Coastal Gourmet 2U. 
  
I had mentioned a survey earlier in the year and with the uniform survey going out plus a few things 
happening within the P&C it hasn’t happened and I apologise for that. It will be sent out next week so please 
keep an eye on the school FB page, App and parents FB page - Parents Of Woy Woy Public School. We 
will be asking a few questions about past events. 
 
Fundraising Activities 
 
Mark your calendar-the Halloween Disco is Wednesday 30 October 2019  
 
Uniform Shop 
 
Email and cash orders delivered every Friday to your child’s classroom.  
 
You can download an order form anytime from the school website under the Our P&C tab.  
 
Uniform Shop opens every 3rd Thursday of the month 8.30am - 9.00am in the CA room (no delivery pickups 
or returns will be accepted). Our next open shop day is scheduled for Thursday 19th September. We will be 
reminding the community via apps and FB updates. 
 
For any enquiries, contact our Uniform Shop Coordinator Sarah at wwpsuniforms@outlook.com 
 
School Banking  
  
Thursday is banking day! 
 
Please remind your children to give their books to their teacher as they go into class to ensure they are 
collected and banked on time. 
 
If you prefer you can meet us at the CA room between 8.40am - 9.00am and we can usually process it then 
and there. 
  
Any problems or issues,  please email the school banking team through the P&C email: 
wwpspandc@live.com.au 
  
 
 
 
 

https://coastalgourmet2u.com.au/


 
Did you know: Once your child has made 10 deposits they can claim their reward. New rewards are 
released every term. Once your child has ordered the reward this request is sent through the online system 
and the prize is sent out within 2 weeks usually. We do not keep prize stock on site. We give out the 
rewards the week they arrive with us. 
 
Happy Banking! 
 
Next Meeting  
 
The next general meeting will be held 7.00pm - 8:30pm, Wednesday 13 November in the Staff Room, 
Woy Woy Public School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to 
our community. All are welcome to attend.  
 
Membership 
 
The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are available 
from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  
 
Completed forms and membership fees can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office, or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 
 
Volunteering  
 
You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and can 
spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au. As little as half an hour can ease the workload 
of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 
 
Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a member of 
the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events? 
 
 
Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C 
 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 



 

 



 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Lauramayc Hairstudio 
Located Umina beach Special offers for your school. 

$10 kids haircuts and 20% off colors for parents. 
Must mention this ad when booking appointment. 

School coloured scrunchies also available 
Services available include hairservices, facial waxing and 

tinting, Make up and shellac nails. 
For an appointment please call or 

                                                                   Text 0401362444 
 

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

 



 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


